
OSWEGO COUNTY ATV CLUB, Inc. 
SAFETY 
 FIRST 

          
                                                     P.O. Box 296, Altmar, NY 13302 
                                                                       www.oswegocountyatv.org

 
              OFFICERS                                       BOARD OF DIRECTORS  
Steve Cronk, President      298-3312                                   George Leitinger          387-8099  
Bob Kennedy, Vice Pres.      964-2568                                    Jr. O’Neil             668-8995 
Mary Gaffey, Secretary      298-5444                                 Brad Hilton          298-3261 
Gail Atkinson, Treasurer      298-2110    

                      TRAIL WORK COORDINATORS 
Newsletters - Nancie Walter        298-4267                                Jr. O’Neil                    668-8995     
Webmaster -  Nate Johnson         585-723-9362                            Bert Cronk                  298-4736 
Memberships – Arlene Barnard   298-5601                           Dave Gaffey                298-5444 
                                           Steve Crim                  625-7370 
                  MEMBERSHIPS           Brad Hilton          298-3261 
 Individual         $30.00  
 Family         $35.00                                  “Stay on Trails or Stay Home” 
 April 1st to March 31st   

                                                                                                    
*************************************************************************************** 

JUNE  2007  NEWSLETTER 
 

NEXT MEETING 
 

 
The next regular meeting will be 
held at the Fireman’s Field in  
Williamstown, NY on June 16th 
at 10 AM*. 
 
*  New time, this meeting only  
 

     
 
 
 

PRESIDENT’S NOTE 
 
As you know it takes a lot of time 
to run a successful club; a lot of 
meetings to attend and if we don’t 
get people to help with fund 
raisers, work details, etc. it makes 
me more work.  Please help me, 
come to these functions.   
 

Steve Cronk, President 
 

EVENT CALENDAR 
 

Please change your 2007 event 
calendar, sent with April’s 
newsletter.  The 9/15/07 regular 

meeting will be held on 9/22/07 
instead of 9/15/07 at Li’l 
Dominick’s Restaurant, Rte. 11, 
Central Square, NY.   
 
On 9/15/07 there will be a 
combined effort “Benefit Run” 
starting in Altmar.  Details to 
follow in upcoming newsletters.  
This event will benefit the 
Defiance Fire Dept. in Altmar, 
NY for a new ATV rescue unit. 
 
On 7/21/07 the Pig Roast will be 
held at the Altmar Hotel, Mill 
Street, Altmar, NY.  The cost will 
be $12. each at the door.   
 

http://www.oswegocountyatv.org/


On the bottom of the calendar 
sheet work parties are listed as 
Tuesday evenings only.  Brad 
Hilton has offered to add 
additional work parties starting at 
9 AM on each Tuesday for those 
who can help in the mornings.  
Meet at the Club property in 
Altmar if interested.  
 
 

CORRECTIONS 
 

In last month’s newsletter I 
mistakenly showed our new 
Board Members name as Brian 
Hilton.  Our new Board Member 
is Brad Hilton.  My apologies 
Brad.  The correction has been 
made.  
 
Also, in last month’s newsletter I 
was given erroneous information 
about the date of the Mexico 
Fireman’s Field Day parade.  It 
will be held on Thursday, July 
19th not the 12th as previously 
listed.   
 
ORWELL HOME DAYS 

 
For those who have previously 
attended the parade for the Orwell 
Home Days, please take note.  
This year this event has been 
shortened to a one day event on 
Sunday, June 10th.  There will be 
no parade this year.  There will be 
outdoor church services held with 
a BBQ to follow and a duck race 
and children’s games throughout 
the afternoon.   
 
You can call the Orwell Village 
Diner, 298-6100, for more details 
and times of these events. 
 

MEMORIAL DAY 
WEEKEND CAMP OUT 

 
Paul Lyneaker has graciously 
invited all club members to camp 
out on their property during the 
Memorial Day weekend at no 
cost.  Paul is also the owner of the 
Adirondack Speedway.  There is 
a great deal of land available 
without hookups.  Enclosed in 
last month’s newsletter was a 
schedule for the speedway.  You 
can see by that insert that some 
exciting events are scheduled.  
Regular races are on Saturday 
evening.  Sunday there will be a 
Car Show and more racing on 
Monday.  A band will be 
performing also.  Our Club is also 
planning an ATV ride to 
Harrisville on Saturday to visit 
their ATV Club.  For more details 
call Mary Gaffey at 298-5444.  
There is a planned convoy to 
leave Altmar on Saturday 
morning.  You will need to enter 
Gate 1 this year.   
 
If you would like to spend only 
Saturday or Sunday the drive 
from Altmar is approximately 
1½ hr. to New Bremen. 
 

TRADE SHOW 
 

On June 16th and 17th our 3rd 
annual Trade Show/Craft Fair & 
ATV Rodeo will be held at the 
Fireman’s Field, Williamstown 
NY.  This is a new location.   
This year we are combining the 
Trade Show with a ATV Rodeo 
as we did last year to make the 
event more appealing to all who 
love four wheeling.  Barry and 
Thelma Moot are chairpersons for 
the Trade Show.     

 
Vendor sites are now on sale at 
$30 each for a 15’ x 30’ spot.   
 
To make this event more 
successful each year requires a lot 
of time and work for all involved.  
The more people we can count on 
to help make the load a lot 
lighter.  Please call Barry or 
Thelma to offer your help.  You 
can reach them at 298-2480. 
 
Terry Burdick of B& B Reel Co. 
in Williamstown has offered 
camping sites during this event.  
Call Steve Cronk, 298-3312, for 
information.   
  
Your help could make the 
difference in organizing 

this event. 
 

GUN RAFFLE 

 
The Great White Trading Post in 
Williamstown has again donated 
a rifle for the Club to raffle.  He 
has given us a CVA Wolf 50 
caliber break action  black 
powder rifle.  The tickets are $1. 
each and can be purchased at the 
Trade Show or at our regular 
monthly meeting in May. The 
drawing will be held at our 
annual Pig Roast in July.  You do 
not need to be present to win.  
Thanks Les.   
 

NEWSLETTER 
DELIVERY 

 
This month’s newsletter may be 
the last one mailed to members 



until August.  In an effort to save 
money the Club is reducing the 
amount of times the newsletter is 
mailed each season.  The Club’s 
web page, 
www.oswegocountyatv.org 
does have the current month’s 
newsletter each month whether it 
is mailed or not.  You can access 
the web page at any local library 
if you do not have a computer of 
your own.   
 
LOTTERY TICKETS 

 
 

 The 225 Ticket Raffle sales 
are going well, but we still 

have about 60 to sell before 
September 9th.  Contact any 
Board Member or Officer to get 
one of these tickets.   
 
Each ticket is $50.  This can be 
paid all at once or in 5 payments 
of $10 each April through 
August. If the entire cost of the 
ticket is paid in full by June 16th 
the holder of the ticket will be 
eligible for a special drawing of 
$100. to be held at the regular 
monthly meeting in Williamstown 
at the Fireman’s Field on June 
16th.  The winner of this special 
drawing is also eligible for the 
final drawings.   
 
The prizes for these tickets are: 
 
1st Prize      1drawing of $500 
2nd Prize  2 drawings of  $250 
3rd Prize   5 drawings of $100 
4th Prize  10 drawings of  $50   
 
The drawing for this raffle will be 
held at the Kasoag Lake Park in 
Williamstown on September 9, 

2007 from 1-5 PM.  A chicken 
BBQ and all the fixin’s will be 
provided to each ticket holder and 
a guest.  The Trudell’s “Still 
Kickin Band” will provide the 
music.   
 
The biggest money winner will be 
drawn first.  The seller of the top 
prize winning ticket, if he/she has 
sold a minimum of 5 tickets, will 
receive $50.  You do not need to 
be present to win.  
Over 150 of these tickets have 
already been sold so you need to 
contact any of the board members 
listed on the front page of this 
newsletter to get a ticket or come 
to the next meeting.  Only 225 
tickets will be sold.   
 

NEW SPONSORS 
 

The Club is proud to announce 
the addition of five new sponsors.  
The new sponsors are: 
 
JNB Automotive in Auburn, NY 
 
Adirondack International  
Speedway in Beaver Falls, NY 
 
Fox Hollow Salmon River Lodge 
in Altmar, NY 
 
Furgison & Co., CPA, P.C. in 
Pulaski, NY          and  
 
Ted’s Jewelry in Pulaski, NY 
 
For additional information on 
these businesses and all of our 
sponsors, see the attached sponsor 
sheet.   Please support the 
Sponsors Who Support Us.  
They are a very important part of 
our Club.   
 

PIG ROAST 
 

Mark your calendars and come 
join the fun at our 6th Annual Pig 
Roast.  As in the past our host is 
the Altmar Hotel. There will be of 
course, the delicious pig roast 
with all the fixins, beer, music 
and 50/50 raffles.  
 
Ride/or trailer your ATV to and 
attend the regular monthly 
meeting at 11 AM, then the Pig 
Roast at noon.  Enjoy the food 
and music for the afternoon and 
then enjoy riding the local trails.  
The Club has almost 100 miles of 
beautiful country trails for your 
enjoyment.  Make a day of all the 
fun.  See you there.   
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Obey the signs,  
NO ATV signs mean 

NO ATVs 

1. 

http://www.oswegocountyatv.org/
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